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Itôs been a crazy few months for my family and me.  I graduated 

from the seminary, we moved to Humboldt, I started serving as a 

pastor, we got a house, and then we were blessed with our second 

daughter Eleanor.  I knew it would be a crazy few months, but I 

thought once Eleanor would be born then things would begin to get 

back to normal.  I donôt know why I thought this.  Sitting here thinking 

about it, nowhere in scripture does God promise us a normal life.  

 

While things at the McBee home are running smoother day after 

day, for a few months it was pretty tough.  After Eleanor was born, 

Cayleigh developed a condition called ñdrop footò.  Iôd never heard of 

it before the doctors told us she had it.  Basically, Cayleighôs foot felt 

like it was asleep, and she couldnôt move it at all.  She needed either 

someone to walk with her, or a walker to be able to move around.  Then 

a week after we left the hospital, we learned Cayleigh had a blood clot 

in her leg.  It was rough. 

 

We had just had a baby, just moved across the country, and 

hadnôt fully settled into our new home yet.  Truth be told, as Iôm 

writing this there are still boxes at our home which need to be 

unpacked.  We were exhausted.  And we began to try and comfort 

ourselves by saying, ñGod wonôt give us more than we can handleò. 

Were we ever wrong!  God definitely gave us way more than we could 

ever handle.  

 

But that doesnôt make any sense, because all my life Iôd heard 

the phrase over and over again when people would endure hardships. 

ñGod wonôt give you more than you can handle.ò  But after studying a 

bit, unless I overlooked it, scripture doesnôt actually say that.  There is 

a passage in 1 Corinthians which resembles that phrase, but that 

passage isnôt talking about hardships and persecution, but instead 

temptations to turn from God and give into oneôs sinful desires.  
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1
st
 Corinthians 10:13 No temptation has overtaken you that is 

not common to man. God is faithful, and he will not let you be 

tempted beyond your ability, but with the temptation he will 

also provide the way of escape, that you may be able to endure 

it. 
 

So this promise Iôd heard for years, and Iôd even said it before, 

itôs not actually in the Bible.  So if the promise that God wonôt give you 

more than you can handle isnôt found in scripture, does this mean God 

will allow you to be overcome by the troubles of this world?  Does this 

mean that God will allow you to drown in the pains youôre forced to 

endure when you lose your job, when youôre diagnosed with cancer, or 

worse, when someone else you love is struck down?  No!  

 

What this means is that while you canôt handle these problems 

on your own, God can!  There is no way I could handle seeing my wife 

in pain, there is no way I could handle the diagnoses the doctor gave to 

us, but God can!  God can handle anything this world would throw at 

us, and then some!  And I double checked, this is promised in scripture. 

The same promise God gave to the Nation of Israel by the prophet 

Isaiah is given to you.  
 

Isaiah 40:27-31 Why do you say, O Jacob, and speak, O Israel, 

ñMy way is hidden from the Lord, and my right is disregarded 

by my Godò? Have you not known? Have you not heard? The 

Lord is the everlasting God, the Creator of the ends of the 

earth. He does not faint or grow weary; his understanding is 

unsearchable. He gives power to the faint, and to him who has 

no might he increases strength. Even youths shall faint and be 

weary, and young men shall fall exhausted; but they who wait 

for the Lord shall renew their strength; they shall mount up 

with wings like eagles; they shall run and not be weary; they 

shall walk and not faint.  
 

 Anything we might endure that is too difficult for us, God can 

handle.  God got Cayleigh and I through our hardship.  Not because He 

gave us the ability to handle it on our own, but because He forced us to 

rely upon Him.  He cared for us through His congregation.  People 

brought us food, they came to our house daily to help Cayleigh with her 

medication, they drove her to appointments when I was unable to, they 

watched our children, God cared for us through His people.  
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Of course when youôre going through these situations, itôs 

difficult to appreciate how God is using such a stressful time for you to 

be taught to rely on Him.  But the day we learned Cayleighôs blood clot 

was gone, we were able to take a step back and look at how God has 

loved and cared for us by His church.  We were able to be reminded 

that God provides for all of our needs.  He continues to care for us in 

this world, and also has taken care of our eternal needs by sending His 

Son Jesus to die and rise again so that we have the promise of eternal 

life in paradise; where we will live for eternity free of the stresses of 

drop foot or blood clots.  

 

In Christ,  

Pastor Kyle 
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CONTEMPORARY WORSHIP SERVICE  

Please join us on Sunday, November 5 at 10:00 a.m. for the next 

Contemporary/All Saints Sunday Worship Service.  There will be 

Communion.   

 

 

 

 
 

NEW MEMBER WELCOME  

The Board of Evangelism would like to invite you and your family to a 

special New Member Welcome Lunch following the 10:00 a.m. 

worship service on Sunday, November 5.  The purpose of this event is 

to welcome you to our family at Zion and give you the opportunity to 

meet some new people.  The Board of Evangelism will be hosting and 

furnishing the meal.  The meal will consist of maidrites, hot dogs, 

chips, dessert and refreshments.  After the meal, please join us for some 

Bingo fun! 
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THANKSGIVING EV E WORSHIP 

November 22, 2017 ï 6:30 p.m. 

Thanksgiving is a national holiday that was set aside to be celebrated 

on the fourth Thursday of November.  Zionôs Thanksgiving Worship 

Service will be held the evening before on Thanksgiving Eve, 

Wednesday, November 22 at 6:30 p.m.  This is a time to join your 

brothers and sisters in Christ as we offer our gracious God thanksgiving 

and praise for His mercy and the many gifts He has granted to us as 

individuals, as a family, a congregation and a nation.  There will be a 

time for fellowship following the service with pumpkin desserts/pies 

and refreshments served.  

 

The Evangelism Board is in need of pumpkin desserts/pies for the 

fellowship following the Thanksgiving Eve Service on Wednesday, 

November 22.  If you are able to furnish a dessert/pie please sign up on 

the sign-up sheet on the bulletin board in the Narthex.  Thank you. 

 

 
 

ADVENT 2017 

There will be four mid-week Advent services.  The first Mid-week 

Advent Service will be on Wednesday, November 29 beginning at 6:30 

p.m.  The Advent suppers will be from 5:30-6:30 p.m. before the 

service and Confirmation will be at 7:30 p.m. following the service.  

Note the time change.  A complete Advent / Christmas schedule will be 

printed in the December newsletter.     
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ñDAWNINGò 

 
 

  ñDawning,ò a grief support group, will meet the first and third 

Wednesdays of the month at the Mason-Lindhart Funeral Home (612 

2
nd

 Avenue South, Humboldt, Iowa) beginning at 1:30 p.m.  Each 

session will last approximately one hour.    

The goal of ñDawningò is to help people, who have experienced 

the death of a loved one, through the grief process; by assuring them 

they are not alone and certain reactions are normal not abnormal, 

natural and not unnatural, by discussing the different stages of grief, 

that leads participants to accept the loss and move on to the changed or 

new life that awaits them.  This will be accomplished in group sessions 

or as need be through individual counseling.  

Each session will give members time to share their experiences. 

Ask questions, and find support from one another as we journey to the 

dawn of a new day.  
  

 
 

 
 

HAPPY THANKSGIVING!   The CD ministry delivers CDs and 

bulletins every week to our shut-ins.  If you need a CD delivered or an 

extra CD for any occasion, please call the church office at 332-3279 or 

me.   

In Christôs service, Loretta Grebner ï 332-3806 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi35qPIvu7WAhUr4YMKHaSACDYQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.okclipart.com%2FGrief-Counseling-Clip-Art30uhomeflu%2F&psig=AOvVaw02ya9-VV3RXG-U4xp3Q_HA&ust=1508013913913891
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi35qPIvu7WAhUr4YMKHaSACDYQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.okclipart.com%2FGrief-Counseling-Clip-Art30uhomeflu%2F&psig=AOvVaw02ya9-VV3RXG-U4xp3Q_HA&ust=1508013913913891
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ZION LUTHE RAN CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING  MINUTES   

October 9, 2017 - 8:00 p.m. 
_______________________________________________________  

 

The October 9, 2017 meeting of Zion Lutheran Church Council was 

called to order at 8:01 p.m. by President Jim Helvick.  There were 9 

members present.  Pastor Aaron led the opening prayer.  The minutes 

from the September 11, 2017 meeting were approved as printed. 

 

Reports: 

Stewardship:  no report 

 

Education:  Dawn Parle reported there are 22 enrolled in preschool.  

Eight are members of Zion. 

 

Evangelism:  Pastor Aaron reported 10 people have made inquiries 

about joining. The Board is working on the ñNew & Renew Member 

Classò. 

 

LWML :  Joyce Thompson reported that the Fall Rally was held on 

September 27
th
 at Trinity, Knierim.  They are working on the ballot for 

the November election. 

 

Youth Board:  Pastor Aaron reported that approximately 18 Junior 

LYC members are planning to attend the Youth Gathering the end of 

October. 

 

MSC Treasurer:  The Treasurerôs report was printed.  Dave Torkelson 

made a motion to accept the Treasurerôs report as printed.  Joyce 

Thompson seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 
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MSC Financial Secretary:  Leonard Bremer presented the Financial 

Secretaryôs report.  Fred Arndt made a motion to accept the Financial 

Secretaryôs report as printed.  Dawn Parle seconded the motion.  

Motion carried. 

 

MSC Trustees:  Adam Parle reported that they had received a bid from 

Jensen Drainage for $1,900.00 to repair the pooling of water outside the 

Sunday school area.  Dave Torkelson moved to accept this bid.  

Leonard Bremer seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 

 

Elders:  Dave Torkelson reported that a schedule has been worked out 

with Trinity, Deer Creek, for times of services.  The schedule is:  Bible 

Study at 8:00 a.m.; Church service at 8:45 a.m. and Sunday School 

from 9:45-10:45.  Our pastors will be following a 4-6 week block of 

time schedule, so Bible Study will have more consecutive sessions 

between the churches. 

 

Pastor Aaron:  Pastor Aaron reported that Pastor Kyle will be gone the 

weekend of October 21-22.  Also, November 10-12, he will be 

preaching at his vicarage congregation for their Anniversary 

celebration.  There will be a joint Reformation Service between the 

Fort Dodge and Humboldt circuits on Wednesday, November 1 at 7:00 

p.m. at St. Paul Lutheran, Fort Dodge.  Zion will be hosting the Menôs 

District Bible Study Breakfast on October 28. 

 

Pastor Kyle:  no report  

 

Unfinished Business:  no unfinished business. 

 

MSC New Business:  Dave Torkelson made a motion that we add three 

line items to the budget, 2 lines of $1,300.00 to cover the deductible on 

health care for Pastor Aaronôs and Pastor Kyleôs families and one line 

of $650.00 to cover the deductible on healthcare for the Secretary.  

Dawn Parle seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 

 

A letter was read from Pastor Raether requesting the use of either the 

Library or W17 Sunday school room, once or twice a month on a 

Tuesday or Thursday as he and Lincoln Mason are setting up a Grief 

Support Group. 
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Also, a letter from the HCMH Auxiliary was read regarding the 

dishwasher not working.  A letter of response will be sent to the 

Auxiliary. 

 

Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:53 p.m.  We 

closed with the Lordôs Prayer. 

 

Marilyn Kuehnast <><  

Marilyn Kuehnast <>< 

Council Secretary 
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ZION LUTHERAN CHURCH CONGREGATION MEETING  

October 15, 2017 
________________________________________________________ 

 

The Zion Lutheran Church Congregational Budget meeting was called 

to order at 10:55 a.m. by President Jim Helvick.  51 members were 

present, constituting a quorum.  The minutes of the January 15, 2017 

Annual Congregational meeting were approved as printed. 

 

MSC The printed budget was discussed.  Kent Stern made a motion to 

accept the budget as printed.  Marian Anderson seconded the motion.  

Motion carried. 

 

Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:14 a.m. 

 

Marilyn Kuehnast <><  

Marilyn Kuehnast <>< 

Secretary 
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BIBLE STUDIE S AT ZION 
 

The study of Godôs Word is essential to spiritual growth.  Zion 

continues to offer a number of different Bible Studies throughout the 

week.  You are encouraged to join us in any of the following Bible 

studies.   
 

8:45 A.M. SUNDAY ADULT & YOUTH BIBLE STUDIES  

BIG QUESTIONS/BIBLICAL ANSWERS :  Any adults wanting to  

join a small group of friends in looking into God's Word and 

application to our lives are invited to attend Sunday Morning 

Adult study! We are currently looking at 'Big 

Questions/Biblical Answers' and you can join us at 8:45 a.m. in 

Room W17 (end of the west hallway near the fellowship hall 

entrance). 
 

YOUTH BIBLE STUDY  ï The youth meet for Bible Study in the  

Youth Room over the kitchen every Sunday at 8:45 a.m.  The 

topic varies from week to week centering on the issues that 

affect our young people and strengthening their faith. 
 

OTHER BIBLE STUDIES : 

WOMEN OF ZION  and friends:  are invited to our next Tuesday  

Bible study!  Learn to dig into the Word, to respond to the 

questions of God and to bring your questions before Him.  

Quest by Beth Moore is a 6 week DVD driven study with study 

journals that will begin on Tuesday, November 14 at 9:15 a.m. 

or 6:30 p.m.  Contact the office, Angela Naeve or Judy 

Gronbach to order a book.   

 

WEDNESDAY MORNING LADIES BIBLE CLASS:  

The Wednesday Morning Ladies Bible Study meets at 10:00 

a.m. in the Narthex next to the office.   
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MEN'S BIBLE BREAKFAST  
The Menôs Bible Breakfast continues to meet on the third Saturday of 

every month.  Our next breakfast will be on November 18
th
 at 7:00 a.m.  

Breakfast is ordered from the menu and there is a discussion of 

upcoming events and business (if any).  We usually finish by 8:00 a.m.  

Here is an opportunity for our men to come together for fellowship and 

a brief study of Godôs Word.  The MMB is open to all men of the 

congregation.  Please join us for this time of fellowship. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  
 

LUTHERAN WITNESS SUBSCRIPTION  
The Congregations of the Iowa District West, LC-MS, provide copies 

of the LUTHERAN WITNESS, the official publication of the LC-MS,  

to all members.  The cost for an individual subscription is $22.67.  We 

ask that you consider reimbursing the congregation for the cost of your 

subscription.  Please place your offering in an envelope marked 

Lutheran Witness Subscription with your envelope number.  Thanks! 

If you are not receiving the LUTHERAN WITNESS and would 

like to, please notify the church office. 
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RECOMMENDED 2018  BUDGET FOR ZION LUTHERAN CHURCH 
 

1. SHARING THE GOSPEL  

   a. Missions                         $25,000  

   b. District Mission Project           7,500  

   c. Mission Support ï Rev. Carl Hanson 1,200   

 

2. CARING FOR OTHERS  

   a. People In Need Fund                  500  

   b. Scholarship Savings                  600  

   c. Camp Okoboji                       1,350  

   d. Lutheran Family Service            3,7 00 

   e. Humboldt County Ministerial Asso c.   100  

 

3. THOSE WHO SERVE 

   a. Pastor's  Salary                   25,040  

      Housing                           25,040  

      Offs et                             6 ,000  

      Utilities                          3,000  

      Car                                5,500  

      Health                            25,000  

      Health  Deductible                   1,600  

      Disability                         1,300  

      Retirement                         5,670  

      Accident                              45 

   b. Assista nt Pastorôs Salary         22,406 

      Housing                           22,406  

      Offset                             6,000  

      Utilities                          3,000  

      Car                                5,500  

      Health                            25,000  

      Health  Deductible                   1,600  

      Disability                         1,100  

      Retirement                         5,100  

      Accident                              45 

   c. Preschool Teacher Salary          15, 619  

      Pr eschool Aide Salary              5,448  

   d. Secretar y's Salary                26,200  

   e. Secretary Health                   9,264  

   f.  Health  Deductible                     650  

   g. Secretary Disability                 550  

   h. Secretar y Retirement               2,200  

   i . Secretarial Help                   1,000  

   j . Janitor's Salary                  18,728  

   k. SS, Med -  Employe r                 7,700  

   l . Organist                           5,350  
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   m. Choir Director                       700  

   n. Guest Speaker                      1,000  

   o. Convention                         1,000  

   p. Continui ng Education               2,700  
 

4. ADMINISTRATION 

   a. Vacation Bible School              1,200  

   b. Pulpit & Service Supplies         15,500  

   c.  Preschool Supplies                   600  

   d. Sunday School                      6,000  

   e. Sunday S chool Christmas Service      300  

   f. Sunday School Su pplies               250  

   g. Evangelism                         1,946  

   h. Stewardship                          600  

   i. Library                              100  

   j . LYC                                2,000  

   k. Jr. LYC                            1,000  

   l . Special Ministry Fund                250  

   m. Confer ences                          4 00 

   n. Meals / Banquets                     5 00 

   o. Bible Material                     1,6 00 

   p. Confirma tion Material              2,350  

   q. Rally Sunday Speaker               1,000  
 

5. CARING FOR GOD'S HOUSE 

   a. Janito rial Supplies                3,000  

   b. Maintenance & Repair              15,000  

   c. Snow Removal                       3,000  

   d. Lawn Care (spray & fertilize)      1,200  

   e. Building Insurance                 6,200  

   f. Workmanôs Comp. Insurance          2,500  

   g. Preschool  Insurance                  235  

   h. Telephone -  Office                 1,600  

   i. Telephone ï Cell                   2,400  

   j. Water & Garbag e                    1,800  

   k. Electricity  & Gas                 14,000  

   l. Copier Maintenance                 3,800  
 

6. OTHERS 

   a. Interes t on Operating Notes                         

   b. Miscellaneous                      1,000  

   c. Website                            1,000  

   d. AV (Audio/Visual)  
  

TOTAL                                 $420 , 742  

Weekly Budget Need $8,091 
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HARVEST HOME  
 

  

 
 

The Lord had freed the Children of Israel from the slavery, 

bondage and tyranny of the Egyptians through mighty deeds.  He had 

led them through the wilderness to the Promised Land.  As they 

prepared to enter the land, the Lord commanded, ñWhen you have 

entered the land the Lord your God is giving you as an inheritance and 

have taken possession of it and settled it, take some of the first fruits of 

all that you produce from the soil of the land the Lord your God is 

giving you and put them in a basket.ò  The people responded to Godôs 

grace and blessings with the first fruits of their labors.  This was a 

response of faith, a response to Godôs grace and the many blessings that 

God had already set before the people. 

Zionôs Harvest Home Offering follows the example of the 

Children of Israelôs first fruit offering.  The Lord has blessed us with 

good weather for the crops, opportunities to labor and been with us 

during retirement.  We can be moved by Godôs grace to respond to His 

many blessings through this special ñHarvest Homeò offering that will 

help meet the needs of Zionôs ministry and upkeep of our facilities.  

The members of Zion have always responded to Godôs grace 

and met the needs of Zionôs ministry.  This special offering has been 

used in the past for infrastructure developments, such as last year when 

we replaced five furnaces and air conditioning units.  The special 

offering also has been used to pay off debt, as well as provide a buffer 

should there be a budget shortage (so we donôt have to take out an 

operating loan). 

The offering will be received on November 18, 19, 22 

(Thanksgiving Eve Service), 25 and 26.  A special thank offering 

envelope can be found in your box of envelopes and can be used for 

this special thank offering.  

This special gift may be given at any time and we thank and 

praise the Lord for those who have already presented their special thank 

offering. 
 

Board For Stewardship. 
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Operation Christmas Child shoeboxes are available for you to pick 

up now!  Select one 'Wow' toy and fill with other fun toys, hygiene 

items or school supplies.  Pray for the child who will receive it and 

include a personal note and photo if you'd like.  Donate $9 to send your 

gift overseas and follow it online if you like!  Please bring boxes back 

to Zion by Wednesday, November 12.  Contact Brianne with any 

questions ï 368-1250. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

CHRISTMAS APPLICATIONS  

 

Christmas Applications are being accepted for the Humboldt County 

Ministerial Association Christmas Boxes for Low Income individuals 

and families.  Applications may be picked up in Zionôs church office.  

Applications must be received before 5:00 p.m. Friday, December 

1, no exceptions.  If any questions, please call 332-2480 and leave a 

message with your name and phone number.  Someone will return your 

call.  If you would like to make a monetary donation you may mail 

your donation to:  Christmas Food Box Program, Humboldt County 

Ministerial Association, 2219 220
th
 St., Humboldt, IA  50548 
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